
From: Abha Devasia [mailto:abha.devasia@amwu.org.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 18 May 2017 4:56 PM 
To: AMOD; 'Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com' 

Cc: Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au; 
Andrew Thomas; Michael Nguyen; Chambers - Ross J 

Subject: M2014/47 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Annual leave 

 
Dear AMOD  
 
I refer to the above matter.  
 
The Australian Manufacturers Workers Union ( AMWU) notes that the Coal Mining Industry 
Employer Group  ( CMEIG) will not be pressing their proposed  shut down clause filed on 12 May 
2017. 
 
Accordingly, the AMWU retains its objections to the provisional  shutdown clause set out in the 
March 2017 decision, as outlined in our written submissions of 13 April 2017.  
 
In light of the facts in dispute arising in the submissions there may be a need for the Commission to 
receive evidence about the contested facts. As such  we would agree  that the matter be listed for 
conference and or directions hearing.  
 
Regards, 
 
 
Abha Devasia 
Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. abha.devasia@amwu.asn.au 
p. +61 2 8868 1540 | f. +61 2 9897 9275 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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